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An occasional newsletter from L-CAP, the Library Committee for Academic Professionals
 
As always, feel free to contact your L-CAP representatives with questions or comments about the newsletter and its contents.
 
Much is happening in the AP Library world at the University of Illinois.  Hopefully this newsletter will serve as a quick reference to crucial facts about the AP promotional path implementation process.
 
AP Promotional Path Implementation Information 
 
First step
         Read the attached final report from the Task Force to Create a Promotional Path for Academic Professionals in the University Library. The final report was released in November 2016.
 
What happened next?
         The AP Promotion Implementation team (APPIT) was selected and started working in February.  Members of the team are: Tom Teper ( chair), Tom Habing, JoAnn Jacoby, Greg Knott (ex officio), Beth Namachchivaya, Susan Schnuer, Jennifer Teper, Angela Waarala.
         APPIT is charged with making initial assignments of rank of APs in the University Library.  This process is designed to have direct engagement from individual APs and, when appropriate, their supervisors.  All APs are asked to complete a self-assessment and submit a resume or cv. AP supervisors are asked to submit current position descriptions.  
         The self-assessment asks APs to reflect upon the four ranks: Assistant, Associate, Senior Associate, and Senior. A chart is attached for easy reference. 
         Important note: Currently there is no budget for salary increases associated with the assignment of the initial rank.
         Review meeting minutes, dates, and other items on the APPIT website: http://www.library.illinois.edu/committee/workinggroups_subcommittees_taskforces_teams/ap_promotion_implementation_team.html
 
April 15th is the crucial date
         APs must submit their resumes/CVs, and self-assessment by April 15, 2017.
         AP supervisors should submit current position descriptions by April 15, 2017.
 
Where do I find the self-assessment and how do I submit my resume/cv?
         Right here: http://iisdev1.library.illinois.edu/APAssessment/
 
What happens after April 15th?
         APPIT will review all the documents and assign rank to all APs with the objective of notifying them of proposed ranks by May 30th.
 
What if I do not agree with the rank that I was assigned?
         There is an appeal process for initial rank assignments, but only if you submitted all your documents on time. In the event that initial documents were not submitted as part of the process, APPIT will not consider appeals. 
         June 30th is the target date for completing consideration of any appeals.
 
Confused and need some help?
         April 3rd from 2:30 - 4:00 pm is the next APPIT open house for APs
         An additional open house will be offered on April 13, time and location TBD
         In addition L-CAP has scheduled:
                              Curriculum Vitae Building for APs 
106 Library Conference Rm
                                                Friday, March 31st at  10-11am
Tuesday, April 4th at 3-4pm 
         Contact any APPIT member with your questions or concerns.
 
Other Business
 
Unwind with other APs at the next lunch meet-up at 12:00 noon on Thursday, April 6th in the basement of the Illini Union.
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